

Girard, KS 66743 620.724.8235 www.ckt.net

Notice of Annual Meeting Tuesday, October 24, 2017

THIS IS YOUR REGISTRATION PLEASE DETACH AND BRING





four Community Technology Partner

OCTOBER 2017

Annual Meeting!

Girard High School Cafeteria

7:00 PM, Registration starts

Entertainment will be provided

Board of Directors

Where:

When: Oct. 24, 2017

Time:

at 5:30 PM

* Refreshments and

Sharon Starr,

Randy Vogts,

Vice-President

Barry Bedene,

Wilda Pentola,

John Kovacic.

Jim O'Toole.

Terry Kunstel

Roger Doue, Director Mary Smith, Director

Craig Wilbert,

General Manager

"The Craw-Kan Connection"

by Craw-Kan. Edit and design by:

Zach Adams & Jerime Carpenter

Director

Director

Director

Secretary-Treasurer

President



The Annual Meeting Edition

this issue

Letter from the GM P.1

Nominees P.2

Annual Meeting P.3

Financials P.4

Rural Broadband – Economic Development and Job Creation

Small telcos like Craw-Kan serve less than 5% of the nation's population, but cover approximately 37% of its landmass. These companies operate in rural areas left behind by other service providers because the markets were too sparsely populated, too high cost, or just too difficult in terms of terrain to serve.

Rural broadband providers have long been frontrunners in deploying state of the art communications services to their customers. These services connect rural areas to urban America and the world. Their impacts are felt in all sectors of our economy. To not have access to high-speed internet should be unimaginable, yet millions of rural Americans have limited or even no access to ultra-fast broadband. A recent report released by the Hudson Institute found that rural broadband providers contribute \$24.1 billion annually to the nation's economy and support more than \$100 billion in e-commerce

Rural providers rely not only on the support of their customers but also on funding from federal and state universal service funds (USF). These programs help ensure services and rates are reasonably comparable to those in urban areas. Our current 5-year project to bring gigabit speed connectivity via fiber to the home to 75% of our Cooperative is made possible through USF support. Unfortunately, despite all this progress, the viability and effectiveness of the USF is now in serious peril. The Kansas USF program is capped and the federal program has been frozen at the 2011 budget level. In addition, the Federal Communications Commission has implemented a strict budget control mechanism that will mean further significant cuts to all current recipients including Craw-Kan. On top of wreaking havoc on our financial performance, these cuts will also have the effect of reducing investment in broadband in rural America. The decline in 2016 margins is entirely due to these cuts. Unfortunately, the cuts will be even larger for 2017 and beyond.

Trust that your Cooperative is working to educate our elected officials that USF budget shortfalls will undermine infrastructure investment and consumer rates. If rural broadband is really a priority, good public policy would indicate we should be building upon what has worked to promote it, rather than neglecting it.

Craig Wilbert General Manager



2017 Nominating Committee

In alphabetical order pictured with General Manager, Craig Wilbert and Attorney Timothy Fielder

Marvin Bualle. Tosha Carson. Sheldon Delange, Mary Jane Dent Linda Loffswold. Lisa Parsons. Wallace Rons. Dan Smith, Christy Vulgamore

October 2017

Q&A Concerning "Who Is Entitled To Vote At The Annual Meeting"

Q: May I have my child, relative or neighbor vote in my place?

No, Craw-Kan's bylaws do not allow proxy voting.

Q: Can an administrator or a person with power of attorney vote?

Yes, providing the member has the proper credentials at the time of the Annual Meeting registration.

Q: If I own a business and have a residence, may I have two votes?

No, if you are the sole owner you are considered one member and therefore, have only a partnership or a corporation that business will have one vote and you would have one vote.

Capital Credit Checks To Be **Distributed Before Christmas**

Again this year, your President will make an announcement at the Annual Meeting concerning the amount of capital credits which will be distributed this year.

Call Before You Dig

Kansas 800-344-7233 Missouri 800-344-7483 Oklahoma 800-522-6543

Do Not Call List

To block unwanted telemarketing calls add your phone number to the National Do Not Call Registry at www.donotcall.gov.

THREE DIRECTOR POSITIONS TO BE VOTED ON AT THE **ANNUAL MEETING ON OCT. 24, 2017**

Three directors will be elected for a term of three years each. Below is a brief description of each nominee. We would like to point out that additional nominations may be made from the floor by any member



Barry Bedene

Barry Bedene is a resident of the Arma, Kansas exchange. Barry has owned and operated Bedene Funeral Home in Arma since 1974. He has been the past president of the Rural Fire District #2. He served on the board of directors of the First State Bank in Arma and is currently on the board of directors of the Exchange State Bank in Girard. Barry is also a former member of the Arma City

Council. He was appointed to the Kansas State Board of Mortuary Arts by Gov. Finney and reappointed by Gov. Graves, Gov. Sebelius, Gov. Parkinson, and most recently by Gov. Brownback. He serves on the Board of Trustees on the Pittsburg State University Foundation, is a member of the Scottish Rite in Ft. Scott, the Masonic Lodge in Arma, and the Mirza Shrine. He has been on the Craw-Kan Board of Directors since 1984.

James O'Toole

Jim O'Toole is a resident of the Girard, Kansas exchange, living at Greenbush. Jim is a senior partner of O'Toole Construction Inc., which has been in business for over 40 years. He also farms and has a cattle operation. He has served on the RCD Board, church council, water board, and has held various offices in the Brazilton Ruritan



Club. Jim has been a past president and a member of the Kansas Land Improvement Contractors of America. He is a former member on the board at Westridge in Girard. Jim has been on the Craw-Kan Board since 1987 and has served as its president.

Wilda Pentola

Wilda Pentola is a rural resident of the Farlington, Kansas exchange. Wilda is a Girard native where she completed grade school and high school. She attended Pittsburg State University receiving her B.S. in 1966. After receiving her Master's degree she then completed her Educational Specialist degree in 1988. She

taught school in Carl Junction, Girard, and Erie later working as the Technology Director at the Southeast Kansas Education Service Center(Greenbush). Wilda accepted a position as Regional Account Manager with Apple Computer Inc. in Kansas City in 1990. She retired from Apple in July 2002. Wilda currently serves on the board of WestRidge, an assisted living community and on the boards of the Community Foundation of SEK and the Girard Area Community Foundation. She was elected director on the Craw-Kan board in 2002.

Cooperative on to you to attend the 65th Annual Meeting in the business affairs of the Cooperative We extend an invitation and exercise your October 24, 2017. CRAW-KAN TELEPHONE COOPERATIVE, INC.
The Annual Meeting of the Members of the Cooperative will be held in the cafeteria at the Girard High School, 401-415 North Summit, Girard, KS, on Tuesday, October 24, 2017, at 7:00 p.m., to take action

Very Truly Yours, Craw-Kan Telephone Cooperative, Inc.

Sharon Starr President

meeting

Election of Three Directors of the Cooperative. All other business which may come before the

Report of Officers, Directors

adjournment or adjournments thereof

All other business which

the

٥

of directors

with the

members have been nominated by the by petition. Three directors will be elected

the following members have

THREE

THREE YEAR TERMS-ELECT

Jim O'Toore..... Wilda Pentola..

Barry Bedene.

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERS OF CRAW-KAN TELEPHONE COOPERATIVE, INC.

rempers of Craw-Kan Telephone Cooperative, Inc the Girard High School, 401 – 415 North Summit, October 19, 2016. ر معرور علا t s at 7:00 P.M., The Annual Meeting of was held in the Cafeter

President of the Cooperative Cooperative, kept the minute to order by Bedene, (Rural) Girard (Rural) Farlington

in person constituting a

CRAW-KAN TELEPHONE COOPERATIVE, INC.

OF THE COOPERATIVE

PRESENT DIRECTORS

of the Coope the minutes of

r 21, 2015 y made and

members for any new business items of the Board

announced that a retirement of capital ement of capital credits will be made in ement consists of 20% of 1998 and 31% 2, \$75,967,870.00 in capital credits have would be made this year nurt of \$2,245,212.20. The also national shapes members will begin at 5:30 p.m. All subscribers the annual meeting and are urged to attend. Only ers will be allowed to participate in the actual business rative, Inc. The meeting will be ligh School (north entrance), 401-

October 24, 2017.

ww-Kan Telephone Cooperative e cafeteria in the Girard High S Summit, Girard, KS, October

Craw-Kan

Dear Member <u>.s</u> Registration of membare welcome at the a

ted his annual report, followed by a question The General I and answer so

tors will follow this session. drawing, will be held for door prizes in the meeting will be the first item on the by the officers and the manager. program, a drawing, will be held for accor p. 500.00. Only members present are eligible.

three directors will

Following the particular particul

þe

A vote of Directors was then had by ballot and the ballots inspectors who proceeded to count the same. ð

Barry W. Bedene, Secretary

Sharon Starr, President